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—————— OFFICERS ——————

President  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  Bret Lindback
1st VP (Field Trial) . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Steve Ralph
2nd VP (Membership)  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  Dave Carlson
3rd VP (Hunt Test)  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Mary Tyson
Secretary  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  John Chejne
Treasurer  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  John Lindback 
Director Emeritus  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .    Duane Rickaby 
Director  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  Mark Ritter
Director  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Brian Lange 
Director  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Sue Januschka

—————  JANUARY MINUTES  —————

Members Present: John Chejne, Steve Ralph, Brian 
Lange, Bret Lindback, Dave Carlson, Mary Tyson, Mark 
Ritter, Sue Januschka, and general membership

The annual meeting was called to order at 7 p.m. on 
January 15 at the Gasthaus Bavarian Hunter Restaurant.

The Secretary’s and Treasurer’s reports were read and 
approved.

OLD BUSINESS
=A gift basket financed by SCVBC was auctioned 

off at the ABC Nationals and raised $170 for the ABC 
Nationals.

NEW BUSINESS
=The 2010 SCVBC board recommended the following 

slate of candidates for the 2011 SCVBC Board:
President Bret Lindback
1st VP (Field Trials) Steve Ralph
2nd VP (Membership) Dave Carlson
3rd VP (Hunt Tests) Mary Tyson
Secretary John Chejne
Treasurer John Lindback
Director-Emeritus Duane Rickaby
Director Brian Lange
Director Sue Januschka
Director Mark Ritter
A motion was passed to approve the nominations.

=The following people were appointed Event 
Secretaries:

Winter Hunt Brian Lange
Fun Run Adam Grovender
Horseback Trial Dave Carlson
Walking Trial Sue Januschka
Hunt Test Louis Almendinger
Summer Training Mark Ritter /Brian Lange
Game Fair Mary Tyson

=Steve Ralph listed the 2010 placements for members’ 
dogs, including two new field champions, Sue Januschka’s 
Skye and Steve Ralph’s Joker’s Jackpot. Club members 
had 36 placements last year.

=The Bob Heinel Award is presented annually to a 
SCVBC member for outstanding service to the club. This 
year’s well deserved winner is Mary Tyson.

   — John Chejne, Secretary
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—————  FEBRUARY MINUTES  —————

Members Present: John Chejne, Steve Ralph, Brian 
Lange, Bret Lindback, Dave Carlson, Mary Tyson, Sue 
Januschka, John Lindback, Paul Steward

The Secretary’s and Treasurer’s reports were read and 
approved. 

OLD BUSINESS
=Steve Ralph was elected as an ABC central regional 

director.
=The value of the gift by Houle’s Farm Garden & Pet 

for our banquet was $300.

NEW BUSINESS
=A motion to be a banquet sponsor and donate $285 

to the Chisago Chapter of Pheasants Forever was passed.  
Dave Carlson will attend the Banquet.
=Steve Ralph has Four Brooks passes; cost $25.
=The hunt test committee is in the process of getting 

judges approved for the April 9-10 hunt test at Kelley 
Farms and has ordered birds.
=The grounds are reserved for the spring horseback 

and walking trials and the birds are ordered.  The commit-
tees are in the process of selecting judges.  Nutra-Source 
will be a sponsor for the trials and Gun Dog Supply will 
provide gift certificates for our events.
=The Minnesota Federation of Field Trial Clubs com-

mitted to promoting our youth event this year.
=The club’s AKC insurance was paid.

— John Chejne, Secretary

FUN WITH 
HIS PAL

John Chejne 
with his pal Mojo 
after a successful 
grouse hunt this 
fall

————— BOB HEINEL AWARD ————— 

Congratulations Mary Tyson. You've been recognized 
by your SCVBC peers for your outstanding service to the 
club. Good job and keep up the good work.

———— HELP WANTED: HUNT TEST ———— 

Folks, our Hunt Test is coming up April 9 & 10 and I 
need 6 gunners for each day.  Please contact me with any 
questions, need for additional info or to let me know that 
you can be a gunner on one of those days. Dave Carlson at 
612-210-3318 or dave.carlson@zieglercat.com

———— WELCOME NEW MEMBERS ———— 

We picked up 8 new members this month.  Please 
welcome them to our Club.  They are ...

Lois Almendinger   =  Steven Bellingar  =  Carl Hirt  
=  Brian Salo  =  Paul Steward  =  Maggie Steward  =   
Andrew Steward  =  Ben Steward   =  

————— UPCOMING EVENTS ——————

 Feb. 19, 2011       Winter hunt, at Pheasant Ridge Game 
Preserve, Ogilvie, MN

         March 1        Club meeting at Bret Lindback's
       March 26        Fun run, Four Brooks
      April 9-10        SCVBC Hunt Test at Kelley Farms
         May 6-8        SCVBC Field Trial, at Crow Hassan
     May 13-15        MBC Field Trial, at Crow Hassan
 

————— PUPPIES FOR SALE —————
Litter out of Nolan’s Last Bullet’s Daughter with the 

same pedigree as 3X CH Beeline Bullet’s Oxidation.  CH 
Little Bitty Rebella Bullets SH is a AKC Senior Hunter, 
AKC Show Champion, and OFA “Good”.  Sire Wild 
Dakota Flame MH is a AKC Master Hunter  and is OFA 
“Excellent”.  Both dogs hunt pheasant, woodcock and 
ruffed grouse. These puppies will be dogs you will love to 
hunt over!! Visit www.Rebelflame.com  or Contact Mark 
at 701-984-2341 or Mary 612-516-1655.

———————— FOR SALE ————————
*  H2O 1850 1 Dog e-collar with beeper $219.  One 

year old
* DT Baritone Beeper Collar $50
*  DT st202 2 dog e-collar $119
* Tri Tronics Pro G3 2 dog system, new in box $500
Contact John Chejne ph: 612-554-9178, e-mail 

jchejne@comcast.net

——————— FOR RENT ———————
Six-place dog trailer for $50.00 per weekend and $5.00 

for each additional day, $250.00 deposit. Contact Steve 
Ralph (651-464-5177).

——————— MEMBERSHIP ———————
If your club membership is due or has expired, 

please contact Dave Carlson at 612-210-3318, e-mail at 
dave.carlson@zieglercat.com or send a check to 
St. Croix Valley Brittany Club, 8764 Norwood Lane, 
Maple Grove, MN 55369-3042. Membership cost are as 
follows: Full $30, additional family member $5; 
Associate $15.


